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While we welcome the additional data provided this week, it is still insufficient for our analysis. 

We plan to include the following requests in our comment letter: 

 

FIA PTG requests that CAT NMS, LLC (the “Company”) provide either publicly, or at a 

minimum, to all Industry Members, a copy of the 2021 operating budget along with any 

quarterly updates and projected costs going forward. Additionally, the Company should 

provide a breakdown of fixed and variable expenses. For variable expenses, the Company 

should provide the drivers of those expenses and how those expenses scale, as well as if 

there are discounts associated with the volume of data or usage. We further request that the 

Company agree to provide Industry Members with the data, including Plan Participant data, 

industrywide data, and their individual firm data, that was used to support the Company’s 

selected funding model and the funding models that were rejected. 

 

In light of the data provided this week, and with the hope that the data detailed above might be 

provided in the coming days, FIA PTG requests the Securities and Exchange Commission extend 

the comment period an additional 45 days to allow for a thorough analysis of the data and 

evaluation of its impact on our response.  

 

If you have any questions about these comments, or if we can provide further information, please 

contact Joanna Mallers . 

 

Respectfully, 

 

FIA Principal Traders Group 

 

 
Joanna Mallers 

Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 cc: Gary Gensler, Chair 

Hester M. Peirce, Commissioner 

Elad L. Roisman, Commissioner 

Allison H. Lee, Commissioner 

Caroline A. Crenshaw, Commissioner 

 

Christian Sabella, Acting Director, Division of Trading and Markets 

 

  

 

 




